
October 12, 2021 
 
Commissioner Dwayne McFall 
615 Macon Ave 
Canon City, Colorado 81212 
 
Dear Commissioner McFall, 
 
I am writing today to express my interest in continuing for another term on the Fremont County 
Fair Board.  I am very pleased with the progress we have made in the last three years, and I look 
forward to continuing the work that needs to be done to get the Fremont County Fair moved to 
the new facilities at Pathfinder Park.  This move is so important for our county and our youth 
programs, and I look forward to expanding the Fair to benefit both. 
 
It is no secret that I have been struggling to balance the many things going on in my life, but 
after careful consideration, it is obvious to me (and I would suspect everyone around me as 
well) that 4-H and the Fremont County Fair still top my priority list.  I will be continuing as a 4-H 
club leader as well.  I have recruited additional co-leaders who will be taking on some of the 
club responsibilities, which will enable me to focus on my Fair Board duties.  I truly feel that I 
can make a difference for our youth and the county with both my club involvement and the 
serving on the Fair Board. 
 
I’d like to thank the Board of Commissioners for their continued support of the Fremont County 
4-H Program, and for your vision for the Fremont County Fair.  I really feel like we are finally 
going in the right direction to benefit the entire county and I look forward to continuing the 
journey. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration.  As always, if you have questions please do not 
hesitate to reach out to me at (719)459-3445 or laura.taylor@lumen.com. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Laura Taylor 
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